ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY



1021 NORTH GRAND AVENUE EAST, P.O. BOX 19276, SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62794-9276 • (217) 782-3397

BRUCE RAUNER, GOVERNOR

ALEC MESSINA, DIRECTOR

September 25, 2018

Kathleen Hoffman
Sr. Vice President – Global Environmental, Health
Safety and Technical Services
Sterigenics
2015 Spring Road, Suite 650
Oak Brook, IL 60523

Re:

Sterigenics US LLC

Illinois Clean Air Act Permit Program Permit No. 95120085

Dear Ms. Hoffman:

The Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (Illinois EPA) shares the concerns of other state and federal agencies over the findings expressed in the Letter Health Consultation (ATSDR Letter) issued by the Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease Registry (ATSDR), dated August 21, 2018. In order to address these findings, the Illinois EPA must obtain and review the most accurate and up-to-date information relevant to this matter.

Accordingly, Sterigenics must immediately provide the final results of recent stack testing to the Illinois EPA and other interested parties. Sharing this information will not only help to demonstrate Sterigenics' commitment to working with state and federal agencies, as well as the Village of Willowbrook, it will also allow for a more well-informed dialogue over what is happening at the facility.

Therefore, the Illinois EPA requests that Sterigenics provide the stack results immediately. This action will be to the benefit of all parties, most importantly to the residents of Willowbrook and surrounding communities.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank you.

Cordially,

Alec Messina

Director

Dee Warn